
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON  01.09.20
9.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sion Ifor Williams, Jonathan Greenfield .
9.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Steffan  Chambers, Edward Williams, Meinir Thomas, Mike Tregenza , Kathleen Aikman, Eryl Jones-Williams.

In the absence of the Chairman  the Chair was taken by the Vice Chairman.
9.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
9.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on August 4th 2020 were found to be correct. 
9.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 8.12 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams made it known that the work of preventing water from going down towards a house in Talybont had been completed. 

9.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
9.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- None of the committees that I am on have met since the Pandemic apart from Ysgol Ardudwy Governors and the Cambrian/Shrewsbury Railway committees. The last meeting of Ysgol Ardudwy was on 16th July. There will be a phased attendance of pupils at Ysgol Ardudwy with all pupils going back on 14th September. All parents of local children attending school have been contacted by Ysgol Ardudwy and Dyffryn school. I have been promised details of school transport to Ysgol Ardudwy It is all in the hands of the heads of both schools. Masks etc are also in the hands of heads of schools and Gwynedd education authority. I have e mailed both heads asking if there is anything that I should know should any parents ask. The Welsh Government is asking travellers on buses and trains not to travel during the times that pupils use public transport.

At the Railway meeting on 29th July I expressed concern at how pupils would be transported when the railway line closes at the end of October for three weeks. Although part of the time will be during half term many local pupils are now attending Tywyn school. 12 from Ardudwy and 22 from Bro Idris and transporting them by bus to Tywyn could cause problems. The main reason that is many are attending Tywyn school is that Tywyn allow pupils to sit their exams in English and Ardudwy and Bro Idris do not. This is going to be investigated although an application from one parents to allow her child to sit an exam at Ardudwy in English was refused by the governors, ending in the parent removing her child from the school. I supported the application but was the only governors at Ardudwy who did. I was very disappointed. Gwynedd has had problems with workers from one department hiring a mini-bus to go to a celebration and one staff member was tested positive for COVID 19 meaning that Gwynedd had to find extra staff for that department as all were now on 14 day isolation. All councillors have been told of the situation and possible action that will be taken. Gwynedd is making a survey to see what people and groups want when it comes to the arts. Details on the Gwynedd web-site under press releases. Gwynedd has issued several guidance to keep people safe, most of it is common sense. The archives at Dolgellau will re-open on 7 September. 424682. Gwynedd has called for plans to be put in place to set up a ‘safety net’ when EU funding comes to an end. Plans are in place to introduce cashless parking meters that will take credit card payments at all 58 Gwynedd car parks. The best way is to get a Gwynedd app available on www.paybyphone.co.uk. Motorists can also top up by phone.The open culvert near 
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Talybont bridge on the A496 has been replaced. COVID 19 cases in Gwynedd is lower than many other council areas in Wales and up until recently NO COVID 19 deaths were recorded for the Barmouth catchment areas.COVID 19 positive tests results are increasing in Wales, mostly in the Cardiff area. There were three new cases in Gwynedd today, 1 September and 9 in the Betsi area.

I am available on e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or Cynghorydd.ErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or on 01341242758 or 07340035378. Keep alert, keep safe, keep well.

9.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
All the planning applications received after the last meeting in March have been forwarded to you as Members. The Clerk reported that she has not since the start of the Covid 19 virus received any paper copies of planning applications only ones through e-mail. If this continues she will be forwarding every planning application that she receives through e-mail onto the Members straight away.
9.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £16,366.09 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £11,975.30 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact that the £4,000 earmarked for the toilets partnership had not been paid and this was earmarked for May.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  stated that there was nothing much to report on behalf of the above Group other than the “Plan C” plan had come to an end. Also there will be football training starting on Sunday the 6th of this month. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams asked if the Council would support him in asking this Group to make an application for an electric car for the community but one with wheelchair access. It was agreed to support this.
C   Village Hall
It was made known that a meeing of the above committee will be held on the 2nd of this month and a report will be available at the next Council meeting.

D   Develop Car Park
Nothing further to report with regard to this development
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play parks
Cllr. Sian Edwards made it known that she had not carried out an inspection of the above sites but that she intends to do so in the next  few days. Also Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that he had carried out a COVID 19 risk assessment of the play park and it was agreed that he would send this report onto the Clerk. It was made known that there was a tree down on the cutting footpath and it was agreed to ask the Chairman to deal with this. Permission was given to Mr. G. J. Williams to purchase soil of quality so as to place in the flower pots by the toilets in Talybont as at the moment weeds are thick in these pots. It was agreed to ask the  Chairman to contact Matt Moxlow to ask him to fix the seat in the bus shelter in the village near the post office. It was agreed to contact Officials of the Taith Ardudwy Way to draw their attention that the sign near the toilets in Talybont needs attention.
F   Standing Orders
Cllrs. Steffan Chambers and Michael Tregenza reported that they had met to discuss the above and it was agreed that the two along with the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Clerk would have a look at what they have adjusted and Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to send the details on to the Clerk.
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G   Meeting with caravan parks owners
 Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported  that a meeting with caravan parks owners in the area had been held on the 1st July so as to discuss how they were going to reopen successfully and also to discuss the measures that every holiday park werre going to include so as to lessen the risk of Covid-19 i the wake of the Welsh Government’s decision to open caravan parks. The meeting was a success and there is intention to hold another one to review how the season went in the wake of all the changes.

H   Remembrance Sunday
It was agreed that the sub-committee of the above which includes the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Michael Tregenza and Eryl Jones Williams together with Mr. Trefor Roberts from the British Legion and Tad Tony from the Church would meet to discuss the above service. Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to look into arranging a meeting over zoom.

9.10  CORRESPONDANCE
BT

Received an e-mail from the Planning Department, Gwynedd Council on behalf of the above with regard to removing the phone box that is in Talybont because of the lack of useage. The consultation 90 day to this will be coming to an end on the 18th of Octiber and the Planning Department would be grateful of receiving our comments by the 5th October 2020. It was agreed to object to removing this phone box once again because many walkers park in the nearby car park to go walking up along the riverbank above and also the mobile phone signal is not a very good one in the area.
Network Rail 

Received a letter from the above regarding the latest with Barmouth Bridge Restoration and stating that their colleagues at Transport for Wales will be providing rail replacement services during the closure. There are 12 stations on the Cambrian Line which can only be accessed by minibus rather than coaches. This means there will be some capacity restraints on rail replacement services. Social distancing rules to prevent the spread of COVID-19 will further reduce capacity. In addition to the rail replacement services, Transport for Wales will be providing dedicated road transport to get pupils to school during the closure. Parents will be given this information by their schools. Transport for Wales’ school liaison officer is working with schools on the numbers who will need this transport, social distancing requirements and alternative travel arrangements, should the demand for this service surpass the limited number of minibuses available. As a reminder, Barmouth Viaduct will be closed for 16 days while they carry out the restoration work, from 23:40 on 16th October until 5:30 on 2nd November. They will also be closing the bridge and walkway to carry out work on the following dates: From 00:10 until 10:10 on Sunday 6th  September, 
From 23:40 on Saturday 12th  September until 09:55 on Sunday 13th September, From 00:10 until 10:10 on Sunday 20th September,  From 23:15 on Saturday 26th September until 09:15 on Sunday 27th September,  From 00:10 until 10:10 on Sunday 4th October  and From 23:15 on Saturday 10th October until 10:10 on Sunday 11th October. Also stating that they are happy to have a follow up meeting if there was an interest. It was agreed to put this information up on the Council’s website.
Mrs Margaret Snarr 

Received an e-mail  from the above with regard to the public cemetery and stating that she thought the Council should know that when she visited the cemetery on the 21st August that the 2 main gates were open, and also there were traces of a small fire on the left hand side of the road that turns into the cemetery. Also stating that the grave next door to her parents has not been leveled out at all and it looks out of place in the middle of other graves and asking who’s responsibility this is. Stating further that there is another grave nearby with a placque and a plant placed in front of the headstone and asking if the rule regarding planting has changed. The Clerk was asked to reply thanking her for brining these matters to the attention of the Council.
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Llanllyfni Community Council

Received an e-mail from the above Community Council together with a copy of a motion that they have prepared and asking this Council to support their motion to charge a fee for access to Snowdon by sending a letter to the Leader of Gwynedd Council, Cllr. Dyfrig Siencyn asking him to arrange a meeting between the Stakeholders of Snowdon so as to be able to discuss the possibility and manner of how this fee could be charged. This was agreed with in principal but felt it would be difficult to police.
Mrs Annwen Shenton

Received an e-mail together with pictures from the above voicing conern that cars ar parking on the junction of the road towards Glanrhos thus causing large vehicles and the emergency services from passing. It was agreed to forward the e-mail and the pictures to the Highways Department in Caernarfon.
Snowdonia National Park

Received a copy of the Informal Consultation Document regarding Imrpvoement and Wellbeing Objectives for 2021-26 from the above stating that the Council’s is important at this stage so as to enable them to assess whether these formulative ideas are on the right track. They are asking if the Council could send their comments/response on the attached form by the 18th of this month. It was agreed that everyone who wanted to make comments would send them through e-mail to the Clerk before the 18th of this month.
One Voice Wales

Received an e-mail from the above stating that training is available from them and because the Welsh Government is providing additional financial support in the current financial year, that they are able to offer two free places to Councils, with priority being given to those Councillors who are either Chair of the Council or of the Finance Committee. One Voice Wales will prioritise the award of free places depending on the number of nominations received. The free places will only apply to those who are nominated to attend one or more of designated modules, namely The Council as an Employer, Understanding Local Government Finance and Understanding the Law. It was agreed to leave it on the table.
9.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £39,490.14 in the current account, £4,569.11 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes     -      £147.00 (wages) + £84.26 costs = £231.26 
WEL Medical                    -        £67.20 -  new pads for the village defib

Village Hall Committee       - £207.00 – hiring of committee room for the year

Evergreen                        -      £330.00 – cut grass in cemeteries
Mr. Gary Martayn           -     £350.00 -  cut grass in play parks, football field and around the benches x 2

Mr. G. J. Williams               -    £75.00 -  cut grass in various locations in Talybont 

Monies received since last meeting
Gwynedd Council - £25,000.00 – half the precept
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £149.10 - translation services
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9.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Concern was voiced that some are parking irresponsibley on the road up from the hall towards the Penrhiw estate, and some park on the corner near the Ffordd y Capel  juction and on the pavement nearby. It had been suggested that signs “children playing” would be erected there and also for the Clerk to contact the Highways Department and the Police with regard to this.
Concern was voiced that one of Bro Enddwyn residents has restarted storing tyres near his house and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact the relevant Department in Gwynedd Council with regard to this.

It was made known that some are using the small gate by the War Memorial to gain access to the hall. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to contact the Chairman of the Meirionnydd Access Group and ask him to come and visit thearea to see if it would be possible to install a handrail on the side so as to enable people to use the main entrance.

The Clerk was asked to convey the Council’s thanks to the ones that had been cutting the grass along the roadside down Bennar Road.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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